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     We at the Foundation have elected to do a newsletter three times per year or more depending upon the reception by the members. This publication will be sent electronically only.
    This issue will repeat a few things from the previous issues for new member’s clarification.
       Remember how it works, join the Foundation and get a number, put it in the message header on all e-mails, if you have one pending use TF#xxxx till you get one.  We only process each month or two. IF you use pay-pal, you MUST send an application too!  
   Best way is still to mail a check & application together.  
      I am here Tues, Wed & Thurs afternoons 1:00 PM to 4:30PM EST to do e-mails and answer questions.    Office:     330.823.1168 
 I-phone:  330.495.5447

    Used Parts are sold by Barber Aircraft, and listed there too!  www.barberaircraft.com 
     I do not usually respond to the private messages on the discussion forum.

 e-mail me direct: taylorcraft@neo.rr.com    
.

The Wag-Aero catalog has extensive lines of products and services for all of your aviation needs.
    Including a lot of Taylorcraft Parts
     There are four easy ways to order. CALL 1-800-558-6868, FAX 262-763-7595, e-mail wagaero-sales@wagaero.com, www.wagaero.com  for catalogue
Winter just arrived in Alliance, Ohio; we still need a deeper freeze to solidify the runways. I have my helpers in the back today rounding up parts, as you know if you have been reading the forum, we have had quite a bad year with rain and clouds.  Family health has been a factor too. Patty & I are okay but folks around us need us more and more each year. We will hit the big 70 next year. Then so many friends have Gone West, around two each week for the past three months. I have been flying the F-19 and the 7KCAB quite a bit. I am still doing tail wheel training and check-outs. Flight reviews, aerobatics, and doing more presentations to groups in the area and even out of state.
  I do presentations on “Taylorcraft, the War years”; “Test Flying your Taylorcraft or Experimental aircraft”;  and “Upset training, Why & How!”
    I am here 9AM to 4:30PM with Mondays off most weeks. We are kept busy with 21 based aircraft, 18 annuals per year, lots of Sky-Diving and many visitors. Our main parts sales and passing on of information and drawings comes from members coming to Alliance and finding the items they need , checking out the fun things to do in the area and leaving with a smile on their face(s).

    I do encourage anyone to give me a week or two notice of their arrival. 

     Ryan Newell and Dad Tim just left after finding the much needed aileron stuff along with the rubber channel that we hope to have available in 2012. 

     I will be able to ship items on Tues. , if we have no more deaths around us. The other BIG item is the possibility of a Chesapeake Energy Shale Oil Well on the airport.  OH, BOY!  We will have a great party on that day.

     YES: we are going to have another Alliance Fly-In in July, 2012. 

     Same as always this Event will happen around the week-end after the 4th of July.    Early arrivals on Thurs are good too!  Mark your calendars for July 5, 6,7,8, .   6th & 7th are big days.  More will be posted on web site www.taylorcraft.org   

   This will continue to happen only if I get the help setting it up and the EAA Chapter#82 keeps the Fine Food tradition going.  They have agreed for this Year; and the helpers have volunteered again. This ahs became a great family type Event; we now have three generations showing up.

    I was working on this newsletter the week prior to Christmas when the worst Virus my computer techs had seen this year came along and infested the system at the airport. We had some anxious moments while they worked on her in the shop.  Bottom line is we got back up the week after Christmas and had only two Funerals that week.  I did finish some Model D struts after having the rebuild the installation tool that had been working well in my shop for over 50 years. There was a lot of cursing that week. 

     I am back on the 4th of Jan.; the BIG snow hit us the last two days.  Sure enough I had to repair the plow cylinder on the left side. All is well, back to Wings & Beer tonight.

Ryan & Tim Newell will be over on Sunday for more rummaging in the parts area. We had two members pop by and pick up stuff last week. 

Projects are still getting done;

    2- L-2’s, one BC12D, the WACO 9, the J-3 and a couple homebuilt ships are coming along just fine .

     I do have to attend my IA renewal , my CFI renewal , and I believe I mentioned on the forum  that the new Safety-Service Director in Alliance has his Stinson 108 in the main hangar.  
   I will post another catch-up newsletter this month, for now I must post and get the snow-blower running again.  WE do expect a warm up that will take the snow away; however the runway is still SOFT.  For Bob Ollerton & the regional Directors, I will catch you all up on the changes here real soon.  

Check out www.barberaircraft.com .

There you will learn of items  For Sale,

I imagine all have seen my site and
Trade-A-Plane.  We have listed all or Part of the Barber Airport for Sale. 

    Patty & want to retire and enjoy flying about in this great country of ours before we get real old!

.  
     It is all explained on the web site and the ads. I have signed an agreement to sell the land under Canton-Airsports to that FBO Rodger Conley.  I have three others looking.   
Farewell and God Bless;

Forrest
Forrest Barber, Patty, Laura & Daniel too!!

12/19/2011 and finally 1-04-12
